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Town of East Windsor 
Special Town Meeting 

December 4, 2012 
 
A Special Town Meeting of the Town of East Windsor was held at the Town Hall, 11 Rye Street, Broad 
Brook, CT on December 4, 2012.  The meeting was called to order by First Selectmen, Denise Menard at 
7:30 P.M.  Motion was made by Gilbert Hayes, Jr. and seconded by Kathleen Pippin to nominate Dale 
Nelson to preside as Moderator.  No motion was made to have nominations cease. The motion to 
nominate Dale Nelson to preside as Moderator passed unanimously.    Town Clerk, Joanne M. Slater read 
the call to the meeting.  Moderator, Dale Nelson read the statement of eligibility to vote.   
   
The following resolution was introduced and read by Richard P. Pippin, Jr.  
Item #1:  Resolved: To transfer $14,000.00 from Public Safety Employees/Benefits (01/2195/200) to 
CIP-Town/IT Hardware/Software (01/9445/0737)   in the current budget. 
Richard P. Pippin, Jr. moved that the foregoing resolution be adopted, seconded by Gilbert Hayes, Jr. 
No discussion followed. 
The resolution passed 14 yes, 3 no. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read by Gilbert Hayes, Jr. 
Item #2:  Resolved:   To appropriate $23,000.00 from Fund Balance/Private duty to CNR/PD Cruisers  
(08/1025/0470) in the current budget. 
Gilbert Hayes, Jr. moved that the foregoing resolution be adopted, seconded by Albert Floyd.   The 
following discussion followed: 
Gilbert Hayes, Jr.:   Asked if this money is for cruiser repairs or are we buying a new cruiser. 
Denise Menard:  It’s not for either one, it’s for defibulators & computers in the cruisers 
The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
Richard P. Pippin, Jr. made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Gilbert Hayes, Jr.  The meeting adjourned 
at 7:41 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,    Attest: _________________________ 
Joanne M. Slater, CCTC     Town Clerk 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


